Treloweth News



Thank You!

Thank you to the parents and carers who attended parental consultations last week. The teachers appreciate the opportunity to share your child's learning and progress with you, following the mid-year reports. If you did not see your child's class teacher, please expect a phone call to arrange a suitable time to meet.

Contact Details - Please Update

Please remember to update your contact details in the main office if any of these change. Thank you.

Healthy Schools

We look forward to welcoming as many parents and carers as possible to our Healthy Schools event on Wednesday 2nd May. Please contact the school office should you need further details.



Help!

All members of our highly-trained and dedicated staff are able to support you and your child with any issues or concerns you may have. Please speak to your child's class teacher in the first instance. Should support be needed for issues involving child safety, do not hesitate to contact Mrs Walpole or Mrs Stoddern. If there are issues with attendance, or you wish to discuss strategies to support your child's behaviour, please contact Mrs B. Richards.

Medication

Please check all dates on asthma pumps, epi-pens, medicines etc. if your child uses any of these in school. We must have up-to-date medication for your child in the event of an emergency.

Holiday Requests

As directed by the school's Education Welfare Officer (EWO), we are unable to authorise any holidays in term time. We are aware that many holiday request are being made – **the school cannot authorise such requests**.

Diamond Time Toys

We have noticed quite a number of expensive toys are being brought into school, especially for Diamond Time on Fridays. There is always the possibility that toys can go missing, or can get broken; therefore, we ask that children do not bring such toys into school. Thank you in advance for your support.

DREAM, BELIEVE, ACHIEVE

MAY

 Wednesday 2nd – Healthy Schools Workshop

> May Half Term 28th May – 1st June

JUNE

- Friday 8th International Day (details to follow)
- Friday 15th Non-School Uniform
- Saturday 16th Murdoch Day
- Tuesday 19th Summer Fete

JULY

- Tuesday 3rd Sports Day
- Tuesday 17th Achievement Day
- Monday 23rd School closed to all pupils
- Tuesday 24th School closed to all pupils

Summer Holidays!



Head Lice

We are aware of some incidents of head lice within some classes. Although annoying, there is no need to panic – please check your child's hair daily, and treat any cases of head lice promptly, as this will greatly reduce the risk of infestation within classes. For further information, including how to treat head lice, visit https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/. Daily conditioning and combing really helps!



Newsletters

Following the recent parental questionnaire, some parents and carers have mentioned that they are not always aware of what is happening at Treloweth. Please do log on to the school website at www.treloweth.cornwall.sch.uk or our Facebook page to find out the latest news about our school. In an effort to reduce printing costs, we asked parents and carers to indicate if a copy of our fortnightly newsletter was required. Please complete the slip below and return to your child's class teacher by Friday 4th May if you require a copy of the school newsletter. Thank you in advance.

Evacuation

As part of our continuing efforts to keep children safe, we intend to undertake a controlled evacuation to the school car park in the coming weeks. We will inform the children that this is a 'dry run', and will manage the evacuation with thought and care, ensuring that the children are calm and aware this is a 'practise'.

Parent Questionnaires

Thank you to all those who have completed a parent questionnaire whilst attending parental consultations this week. We have asked you to complete a questionnaire for each child so that we get a detailed understanding of your thoughts and feelings. We will use the responses to celebrate successes and to plan future improvements to make Treloweth even better for the children. Please see the child's teacher if you did not get a copy.

I would like to receive a fortnightly newsletter.

Child's name:

Class:

Please return this slip to your child's class teacher no later than Friday 4th May.

Treloweth Primary School, throughout the year, distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not endorse these services.